

## The Hon Catherine King MP

## Minister for Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and Local Government Member for Ballarat

Ref: MS25-000326

Mr Scott Charlton Chief Executive Officer Sydney Airport Corporation Limited Locked Bag 5000 SYDNEY INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT NSW 2020

via:s22(1)(a)(ii)

@syd.com.au

Dear Mr Charlton

Scott

Thank you for your letter of 19 December 2024 requesting my consideration for an extension of time for Sydney Airport Corporation Limited (SACL) to submit the next Sydney Airport Master Plan.

The preliminary draft Master Plan is currently due to be provided by 30 September 2025. However, I acknowledge that additional time will enable the Australian Noise Exposure Forecast (ANEF) to more accurately take into account the Western Sydney International (Nancy-Bird Walton) Airport (WSI) flight paths. Consideration also needs to be given to the potential impact on local communities, noting community sensitivities relating to Sydney Airport noise from flight paths.

On that basis, I agree to an extension of 6 months in accordance with section 76(1)(b) of the *Airports Act 1996*. The next draft Master Plan is required to be submitted to me by 31 March 2026 at the latest.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact South, West, ACT and NSW Airports and Noise Section via

322(1)(a)(ii) @infrastructure.gov.au.

Thank you again for taking the time to write and I look forward to receiving Sydney Airport's draft Master Plan in March 2026.

Yours sincerely

66

Catherine King MP

11 / 2/2025